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Kia ora tatou katoa 

 

To my great surprise, late yesterday afternoon I was advised by MBIE that my application for exemption for 33 of 

our staff members to cross the border from the current Level 3 settings to Level 2 to teach here at Morrinsville 

College has been approved.  Perhaps, given Minister Hipkins’ announcement yesterday that all Years 11 to 13 

students in current Alert Level 3 schools are able to return to their schools from next Tuesday should have been a 

strong clue.  Since receiving the MBIE advise, I have spoken to the Manager of the Ministry of Education Waikato 

on two occasions and also to our Board Chair, Mrs Ngaire Te Ahu, and we have decided to open our school for 

all of our students from next Tuesday 26 October. 
 

However, in the interests of the safety of everyone, and because we know that some parents and students will 

naturally be anxious about people coming into our school from a current Level 3 area, there will be some 

conditions for those returning:  

 Our three staff members who are currently living in the ‘hot spots’ of Te Awamutu and Raglan will not return 
to school until these areas are no longer considered to be ‘hot spots’. 

 All of our 33 teaching staff and 46 students who are currently residing in a Level 3 area, must undertake a 
COVID test and receive a negative result before they return to school next week, even if they have been 
fully or partially vaccinated already.  This test must be done within 5 days of returning to school.  If you go to 
the Ministry of Health’s Covid site, I believe that you will be able to find out where you can get a test done 
close to where you live, or phone Healthline to find out this information.  In many cases local medical centres 
are doing these tests.  Tests are typically taking at least 48 hours to receive a result, but I understand that 
testing stations are usually quicker at producing a result than the medical centres.  This means that people 
in a current Level 3 area need to have a COVID test either later today or tomorrow morning.  It is my 
understanding that you will receive your test result via text message.  Please forward your negative test 
result to Office@morrcoll.school.nz by the end of Monday.  If for any reason you have not received the 
negative result by then, your son/daughter will not be able to come to school until they have received their 
negative result and you will need to contact whomever undertook your child’s test to hurry them up!  

 In addition, for however long the area in which you live remains in Level 3, your child will need to have a 
weekly negative test and you will need to send the result to the Office by Sunday evening.  This will mean that 
your child will need to be tested on each Thursday for as long as you remain in Level 3.  You should endeavour 
to take your child for this test outside of school hours. 

 The Board also requires all of our students and staff, whether they reside in Level 2 or Level 3, to wear 
masks at school all day until all of the Waikato has moved to a Level 2 setting.  I remind you that all students 
who travel on school buses must wear masks at all times and at all alert levels from now on, as directed by the 
Government, and that for all students parents must supply masks. 

 

We understand that some parents and students will remain anxious despite our putting these measures in place.  If 

this is the case for you and you decide not to send your son or daughter to school until all of the Waikato is in a 

Level 2 setting, we will accept that some students will stay away from school in the meantime.  All you need to do 

is to phone our school Office and advise us that this is your decision. 

 

We also know that some of our students come from homes where there are immuno-compromised family 

members.  Again, if this is the case and you choose not to send your son or daughter to school until all of the 

Waikato is in a Level 2 setting, we will accept this decision, as long as you advise our school Office about this. 

 

Of course, as has previously been the case, if you or any member of your family or close contacts has any Covid-

like symptoms, you should not send your son or daughter to school until you have all been tested and received a 

negative result.  Any student who comes to school with what might be COVID-like symptoms will be sent home 

as soon as possible. 

 

mailto:Office@morrcoll.school.nz


If the Waikato Region is all in Alert Level 2 from next Tuesday, as may be announced by the Prime Minister 

tomorrow afternoon following her Cabinet meeting, we will still expect to receive a negative test result from those 

people who have been in the Level 3 zone, but we will not need further tests after the initial one for as long as we 

remain in Level 2. 

 

I am pleased to report to parents that we have had very good numbers of senior students who are residing in a 

Level 2 area choosing to come in to school over the last two days to be part of our on-site programme, and 

teachers involved in delivering this programme have reported very good focus and behaviour from these students.  

I know that some of our students who are living in a Level 3 home will be finding it most frustrating that they 

cannot attend school until next week.  I hope that their online learning has been going well.  Of course, with our 

return to face-to-face learning for all of our students from Tuesday next week, our teachers will no longer be 

delivering online learning, except perhaps to students who have special reasons why they cannot attend school.  If 

this applies to your son or daughter, please contact their year-level Dean and they will endeavour to get work so 

that your child can continue with their studies. 

 

Ngaa mihi nui 

 

John Inger 

Principal 
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